
Manchester Educational Support Personnel Association/NEA-NH and Manchester School 

District, Decision No. 2016-198 (Case No. E-0199-1). 

 

Background: The Union filed a petition for modification seeking, among other things, to add the 

position of the Human Resources (HR) Representative to the bargaining unit. The District 

objected to the inclusion of the HR Representative position on the ground that this position was 

confidential within the meaning of RSA 272-A:1, IX (c). 

 

Decision: The HR Representative was a confidential employee within the meaning of RSA 273-

A:1, IX (c). Accordingly, the Union’s request to add this position to the existing bargaining unit 

was denied. The request to otherwise update the description of the bargaining unit in accordance 

with the parties’ agreement was granted. 

 

Disclaimer: This summary is intended to provide a brief description of the issues in this case 

and the outcome.  The summary is not a substitute for the decision, should not be relied upon 

in place of the decision, and should not be cited as controlling or relevant authority in PELRB 

proceedings or other proceedings. 

 

 


